MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

February 2, 2004
11:30 A.M.

DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE TERRY BROCK (Surveyor),
NORMAN VOYLES (Commissioner), JEFF QUYLE (Commissioner), AND BRIAN
GOSS (Commissioner).

PINE RIDGE

Kristin Taylor, of Smith Newbecker & Associates, was present to review the drainage
plan for Pine Ridge Subdivision. There are two existing ponds on site, but due to runoff,
they have proposed an addition of four or five ponds to be developed by the developer or
the individual lot owner. Terry Brock stated that they are staying pretty close to the
natural drainage. Pete Foley asked how many ponds it would take to come into
compliance. Terry Brock stated that two or three would be enough. Jeff Quyle made a
motion to approve the proposed drainage plan for Pine Ridge Subdivision provided that
the developer agree to include in the covenants that lots 8, 10, 11 and 12 shall be noted as
having potential pond sites. Seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

CRONE DITCH
Terry Brock requested approval to gets bids to repair Crone Ditch. Jeff Quyle made a

motion to empower the Surveyor to get bids for repairs to Crone Ditch. Seconded by
Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

ADJOURNMENT
Jeff Quyle made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.
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